Missionary Builders to America



August 2025

An Acceptable August

Psa 68:19 Blessed *be* the Lord, *who* daily loadeth us *with benefits, even* the God of our salvation.

Prayer Requests

New Truck

Safety and Health

Workers to the Field

Dear Friends and Co-Labors

Greetings from Summersville WV!

It's been a wonderful month full of surprises and hard work as our God has once and again shown himself to be mighty in our lives!

As we mentioned last month, we moved up from Georga back to Emmanuel Baptist here in Summersville, where God's hard working servants were already continuing to build the foundation wall for their new fellowship building. God has blessed and the work has been progressing quickly, as no time is wasted here.

Upon our arrival, we set up camp and attended services, and renewed old friendships with God's people, and by the next morning I was introduced to my newest friend; E-manual Labor!! As you may have guessed he was a little foreign to me, but as time passed we have become close!

As you may have surmised the work here is often difficult. Tom, a 79 year old Engineer, and one of the hardest workers I've known, worked alongside me digging in for the plumbing. What I mean by digging is JACKHAMMERING a path through the bedrock to install the plumbing! Our running joke was "we found a little dirt with our stone"! But God is good! After only a couple of weeks, five pounds of belly fat, and maybe 10 gal of sweat, we had the plumbing in! PRAISE THE LORD! I've never been so satisfied to say the slab work was done! If you have ever doubted you could do something for God, this project brings a whole new meaning to Php 4:13 "I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me."

By the time you are reading this letter not only is the plumbing in, but the foundation wall's are up and filled, and we have begun to build the second story area of the Gym wall's, as the goal of the Church is to have the building under roof before winter sets in. Please pray for us as this is an ambitious goal, and a great many things have to fall into place for us to achieve it!

On a more personal note. My wife and I wanted to Praise the Lord, for his wonderful hand in our lives as well! The Sunday before we came up to Summersville I was having chest pains, and ended up spending the night at the hospital for further testing. As usual they were unable to determine the problem as yet, and I will have need of more testing down the road. As we cannot afford insurance, we were more then a little concerned as to how to pay for things. We were only here for a couple of weeks before the bill's started pouring in! Grand total was over \$21,000! BUT GOD, is all we can say! Just a week after the bills showed up we received a letter stating charity care had picked up our tab, and we no longer had to wonder, as God once again, paid the way! The entire bill is now PAID IN FULL! PRAISE THE LORD! He is so good to us!

Contact

Information

Donald & Tricia Cain cainfamilymission.com cains@cainfamilymission.com

Sending Church

Chapel Street Baptist Church 805 N Chapel St. Landis. NC 28088 chapelstreetbaptist.com (704) 856-8983